

# District 48 Monthly Meeting

June 13th, 2018

Meeting opened at 7:00PM by DCM Sue M.

**12 Traditions:** Read by John.

**Roll Call & GSR Meeting Report:** Present & Reported as follows: 10 AM Morning Group – Good, **12+12=24 Tuesday Night – Needs Support**, A Common Solution – Good, Friday Morning St. Ann’s – Good, Friday Night Big Book – Good, Friday Night Group – Good, Lunch Hour Group (12:05 Meeting) – Good, Monday Night DuBoistown – Good, **New Freedom Group–Alt. MC Club – Needs Support–Men & Women**, Off The Hook Young People’s Meeting – Good, Picture Rocks (Monday Night Group) – Good, Plain and Simple Wednesday Night – Good, Saturday Morning Big Book – Good, Search for Sobriety – Good, Sunday Night Big Book - Rescue Workers – Good, The Solution – Good, Thursday Night DuBoistown – Good, Thursday Night Women’s Group – Good, Up the Creek Saturday Night – Good, Waking Up Sober – Sunday Morning Muncy – Good, Wednesday Night–Muncy – Good, Williamsport Group Tuesday Night – Good.

**Minutes:** May minutes were read. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read. Motion was seconded, all were in favor. Minutes were emailed to all Area 59 Officers per the request of our DCM.

**Treasurer’s Report/ Finance Committee:** Sam E. gave the treasurer’s report. Motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report as read. Motion seconded, all were in favor.

**DCM:** Sue M. reported that this past Sunday was Quarterly Area Meeting. Biggest topic was upcoming EPGSA Convention – Nov. 2<sup>nd</sup>, 3<sup>rd</sup>, & 4<sup>th</sup>. Area 59 had to cover a loss of \$10k. Convention Committee was separate from Area and they were \$10k in arrears. Discussion: people donate to Area to support Area, not to cover convention losses and poor planning. Vote was passed at Area to give \$10k loan for 2018 Convention, \$12,759.00 Loss from previous year. This should be the last year at Gettysburg for the EPGSA. Deadline to get your reservations is Oct 5<sup>th</sup>, 2018.

Comments on Area Forum Meeting on June 2<sup>nd</sup>. Ellen D., Hazel S. & Bart T. attended. Was a fun time and we raffled off books and a Basket donated by District 48.

Lots of other things are going on in our District, other Districts, and AREA 59, had flyers, described the activities and passed flyers around. See our Website [www.district48aa.org](http://www.district48aa.org) & Area’s @ [www.area59aa.org](http://www.area59aa.org) for more details.

**ADCM:** No Report

**Answering Service:** Diana B. reported we received 5 calls in May. All calls were handled.

**Archives:** No Report

**Correctional Facilities:**

**Women:** Hazel S. reported all is going well.

**Men:** Tim B.. reported all is going well.

**CPC/PI:** Taryn M. reported she took literature to Pine Street & Court House.

**Grapevine:** Kate M. reported on June grapevine, discussed a story from the June issue.

**Meeting Cards:** Tom J. reported final changes to meeting card tonight. The new cards will be printed later this week. Tom will bring new cards to July meeting.

**Newsletter:** Kate M. reported the Newsletter is a combo May/June Newsletter, available online, brought hard copies for GSR's & announced it also can be found on the District Facebook Page. Kate commented on new items to be included in the 2018 Newsletter. Kate asked the Committee Chairs to write a brief description of their responsibilities and what they get out of the service they provide to help carry the message in their particular committees. These will be included in the upcoming Newsletters.

**Finance Committee:** No Report

**Steering Committee:** No Report

**Treatment & Accessibility:**

**Women:** Ellen D. reported all is going well.

**Men:** Bart T. reported Joe C. was at White Deer carrying the message and all is going well. Men's Sign-Up List for volunteer speakers was turned in by GSR's. Joe thanks all of you for getting more volunteers.

**Website:** Bart T. reported that the website is current and up to date.

**Workshop:** Claude B. reported he has a committee of 5 working on another Workshop, details to come.

**Activities:** Gidget W. reported a meeting will be held at Wegmans Sun. 6/24/2018 @ 5:00 pm to discuss a Summer Bash, flyer will be passed out at July GSR Meeting.

**Tutorial:** Gary C. read the 6<sup>th</sup> Concept in June. Ben L. will read the 7<sup>th</sup> Concept in July.

**Old Business:** Ellen D. is organizing volunteers for July 23<sup>rd</sup> Workshop. Volunteer Form is available, take one & bring it back for the July meeting. Next Planning meeting is Wed. 6/27/2018 at 6:30 pm @ Wegmans.

**New Business:** No Report

**Announcements:** Rhianna reported the Williamsport Bid for PENNSCYPAA will have a Prom Event on Saturday June 23<sup>rd</sup>, 2018 @ 6:30 pm. It will take place at St. Luke's in Williamsport, PA. See her after the meeting for details or refer to the flyer on the district website.

Gidget announced to please return Coin Ordering Forms at the July Meeting.

**Anniversaries:**

Charlie C. had 6 years on May 8<sup>th</sup> !

Congratulations Charlie !

Taryn M. had 4 years on May 13<sup>th</sup> !

Congratulations Taryn !

Rhianna had 15 years on May 26<sup>th</sup> !

Congratulations Rhianna !

**Visitors:** Justin

**Coffee:** Coffee was ready for June meeting. Gary/Lee will make it for July meeting.

Motion was made to close the meeting. The motion was seconded. Ayes were in favor and none were opposed. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully Submitted:

Bart T.